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End of Key Stage 2 Assessment Outcomes – 2022-23 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you may know the end of primary school assessments results were released recently and we wanted to 
share them with the Fleet community. Below is a table showing the outcomes for this year.  
 
The children are assessed against end of year expectations across a range of subjects at the end of Year 6. 
For Reading, Maths and GPS (Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling) they sit a SATs test under exam 
conditions at the beginning of May, which is then sent away for external marking. For Writing and Science 
the children receive a teacher assessment grade based on the work completed throughout the year in class.  
A sample of schools are then moderated to ensure the application of the standards in writing are being 
applied correctly.  
 
We are very proud of year 6. They are a group of young people who, like all children, have had to endure so 
much disruption to their schooling over the last few years - Covid shutdowns, subsequent restrictions to 
what could and couldn’t be done when school was open and higher enforced absence than normal due to 
need for isolation etc. not to mention more recently school strikes and extra bank holidays.  
 
Despite all this they have all made great progress, achieving fantastic outcomes, especially in Reading,  
Maths and the combined measure. This is because they have made the most of all the learning 
opportunities they have had, the support of their families and friends, and the hard work and dedication of 
the entire Fleet staff who have taught them over the years they have been here.   
 
The combined measure, that is those children reaching the expected standard in the three main subjects of 
Reading, Writing and Maths is also well above the national average. 
 
We have checked the marking on the papers from their tests and have entered appeals for a few extra 
marks for some children. Once those requests are reviewed there may well be an increase to some of these 
percentages. Regardless, every child has performed brilliantly and even where they may not have reached 
the expected standard in a subject we know how hard they have worked and just missed out. With further 
hard work at secondary school they will continue to progress. 
 

Subject Percentage of children reaching 
expected standard 

Fleet National 

Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling (GPS) 76% 72% 

Reading 83% 73% 

Writing 72% 71% 

Maths 90% 73% 

Combined (Reading, Writing, Maths)  69% 59% 

Science 83% 80% 
 

I say well done and good luck to all of year 6 and their families for the next stage in their educational 
journey. We are very proud of them. 
 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Don McGibbon - Head Teacher 
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